Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, April 20, 2011
Present 
Larry Melnyk – President                                        Nelson Lu - Treasurer

Graham Youde – Operations                                   Susan Youde – Social Director 

Hazel Padula – Ladies League                                Val Cuthbert – Secretary 

Glen Richards – Head Tennis Pro                           George McLachrie – Membership                           David Pell – Director at Large                                 Rosemary Riley – Junior Development                   Rae Smith – Office Manager 

Absent
Geoff Lakeman – Vice President
Louie Bortolazzo – Men’s League

Jackie Brown – Tournament Director

Approval of draft agenda

     Moved by George. Seconded by Hazel.  Motion Carried 

Business Arising from March 30th Minutes 

· A motion was moved by George that the Rules Committee present their recommendations at the May Board meeting.   Seconded by David.  Motion carried.    
· Head Pro Contract – Findings and recommendations will be discussed at this meeting.   

· Wheelchair tennis has started on Monday nights on courts 1 and 2.   It is the first wheelchair tennis team in Canada.  Larry will bring up this up with the City of Burnaby.    
· There is no charge for visitor’s spring league play
· The Director’s Insurance is in place for 10 million dollars

· There is no information in the office regarding the roles and responsibilities of board members.  Action Item:  Rosemary will look through her files to see if they are located there.   

Adoption of Minutes March 30, 2011

        Moved by Hazel, Seconded by David.  Motion carried
Head Pro Report – Glen Richards

1. Power washing outdoor courts

· To be completed in another week 

· Thanks to Larry for helping with communication to the City of Burnaby

2. B.C. High School Championships 

· May 26, 27, 28

· All club courts will be occupied, a message has been placed on the website

3. Summer Camp Dates 

· July 18 – 21, August 1 – 4, August 15 – 18, 9 a.m. – noon, on 3 courts

4. Club Tournament 

· 70 participants, the most entries ever, lots of new members entered

5. Glen’s Contract 

· Glen is requesting a raise in the retainer fee.  The current average fee of $1,000.00 per month has been in effect for nine or ten years.  He has requested a $250.00 per month increase.  

· There was a discussion regarding the returning of phone calls.  Glen uses e mail whenever possible.  Action Item:  Rae will get a quote from Telus on installing a phone tree system for the meeting in May.  This would allow people to leave messages with specific people as well as the office.   She will also look into getting an additional phone for Glen.  

6. Burnaby Open 

· Action Item:  Glen will send out an e mail requesting volunteer’s to assist in the tournament
     Office Manager Report – Rae Smith 
1. Update on Fridge
· It was repaired instead of replaced.  A member, Tom Gomez, had a look and the conclusion was that the freezer timer switch malfunctioned.  He purchased the part and installed it for $125.00.  

2.  Rounded out Winter Fees listed below for your approval.  

a. Family (300 initiation):  old rate $1493.33, new rate $1494.00
b. Adult (150 initiation):  old rate $746.67, new rate $747.00

c. Senior (150 initiation):  old rate $586.67, new rate $587.00

d. Intermediate (100 initiation):  old rate $549.33, new rate $550.00

e. Junior (no initiation):  no change $416.00

             David recommended an increase in fees.  The current fees have been in place for the 

             past two years.     Action Item:  David will bring recommendations to the meeting in May.  

3. Clubhouse Buzzer:  installed today.  No more cutting through the office.  The buzzer is 

      meant for guests and members who have forgotten their F.O.B. card.

4. Are we giving refunds to teams who played their league games before the rule was passed that two matches inside the bubble would be no charge?   Rosemary moved that refunds should be provided.   Nelson seconded the motion.  Motion approved 
5. There was a member request put forward to have lines put in to indicate where the 

Handicapped parking is located.  Action Item:  Graham will contact the City. 

6. There is a request from the Swimming Club to hold a meeting at the club on June 11th from 

Noon to 2:30.  They would pay $100.00 and clean up when they finish.  Request was unanimously approved.  

7. Rae presented suggested changes to BTC booking rules.  (copy attached to minutes)

8. A Rules committee meeting was to be set up to discuss and prepare recommendations.   It was recommended that Rae attend the Rules Committee meeting.  Action Item:   Graham was to advise the committee of the timelines to submit their recommendations.   
9. Booking system.  There are 3 members interested in setting up a custom tennis booking web service.   One member would like to set up a booking system for the summer free of charge.  Action Item:  Rae will ask them to submit a proposal. 

Head Pro’s Contract – Larry Melnyk
· Larry, Graham and Louie were unanimous in their recommendations.  They feel it is important to have a good coach attached to the club and someone who will be there on a yearly basis.  A yearly retainer ensures that the person will stay for the year.  Glen is a world class player with good credentials.  
· A few changes to the contract were recommended.  Action Item:  Larry will discuss the contract changes with Glen and then send out the final contract to the
                        Board members for review and approval.  
Social Update – Susan Youde 
· The final social is May 6th – Viva Las Vegas.  The socials have been a great success.  There are 50 to 60 people attending.  
· Some people have not been paying, hence, next year they will look at a different process for paying.  This would be paying ahead and/or a ticket system.
· There will also be a slight increase in the cost of the social.  

Bubble Schedule – Larry Melnyk
· The last day of play in the bubble is May 8th. 
Fixed roof permanent tennis facility – David Pel
· SFU and the City of Burnaby are interested in meeting with the club to see if there is any potential for a fixed roof permanent tennis facility in Burnaby.     Action Item:  Larry and David will meet with them for a general discussion on what this would look like.  
Other Business 
· The light on court six has been repaired. 
· There was a change in the Financial Report from the March 30th treasurer’s report.  There is $371,000 in the bank instead of $380,000.  
· Some of the lights outside are not working.  Action Item:  Graham will contact the City to repair this once the bubble is down.   
Next Meeting 
· May 18, 2011
